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I.
INTRODUCTION
People’s Regional Opportunity Program (PROP) is requesting review of an amendment to the approved 9-unit subdivision plan.  The amendment is for the relocation of a sewer easement.

Section 14-496(c) states that “The planning authority may approve alterations to an approved recording plat when all of the following conditions are met; otherwise, a new subdivision plat must be submitted to the planning board:

1.
The rearrangement of lot lines does not increase the number of lots within a block or other subdivision unit or area;


2.
The alteration will not affect any street, alley, utility easement or drainage easement;

3.
The alteration meets all of the minimum requirements of this arcticle, article III of this chapter on zoning and other applicable state and local codes;


4.
The alteration is approved by the public works authority and the fire department.

Because the amendment requires a new sewer easement, the Planning Board must approve the amendment.

189 notices were sent to area residents.  A notice also appeared in the November 10th and November 11th editions of the Portland Press Herald.
II.
STAFF REVIEW

The proposed development has been reviewed by staff for conformance with the relevant review standards of the subdivision ordinance. 

III.
PROPOSED AMENDMENT
The Anderson Street subdivision plan was approved in August, 2002.  There is an existing passageway that goes through the site.  The approved subdivision plan misidentified a sewer easement as a stormwater easement and also misidentified a stormwater easement as a sewer easement.  

During construction, it was determined that an existing sewer line ran along the passageway through the site.  This existing sewer line serves some of the residential buildings on Hammond Street.  Because this sewer line does serve additional properties other than this site, a sewer easement is necessary.  The plan has been revised to show a 20 ft. sewer easement through the site.  Public Works would prefer a 30 ft. wide easement to get equipment in to work on the sewer if necessary.  The applicant will need to submit the sewer easement language for review and approval by staff.  A potential condition of approval is:

-
that the applicant revise the subdivision to show a 30 ft. wide sewer easement and that the applicant provide sewer easement language for review and approval by staff.

IV.
MOTIONS FOR THE BOARD TO CONSIDER
On the basis of plans and materials submitted by the applicant and on the basis of information contained in Planning Report #53-03 relevant to standards for subdivision regulations, and other findings as follows:

1.
That the plan is in conformance with the subdivision standards of the land use code.

Potential Conditions of Approval:

i.
that the applicant revise the subdivision to show a 30 ft. wide sewer easement and that the applicant provide sewer easement language for review and approval by staff.

Attachments:
1.
Applicant’s Letter

2.
Public Works’ Memo dated November 13, 2003

3.
August, 2002 Approved Plan

4.
Amended Subdivision Plan
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